
 
 

VA Healthcare Update  
 
The Department of Veterans Affairs (VA), which now has nearly 8 million Veterans enrolled 
in its award-winning health care system, is poised to welcome nearly 266,000 more 
Veterans into its medical centers and clinics across the country by expanding access to 
health care enrollment for certain Veterans who had been excluded due to their income. 
 
Under a new regulation effective June 15, VA will enroll Veterans whose income exceeds 
current means-tested thresholds by up to 10 percent.  These Veterans were excluded from 
VA health care enrollment when income limits were imposed in 2003 on Veterans with no 
service-connected disabilities or other special eligibility for care.  There is no income limit 
for Veterans with compensable service-connected disabilities or for Veterans being seen 
for their service-connected disabilities. 
 
Veterans who have applied for VA health care but were rejected due to income at any 
point in 2009 will have their applications reconsidered under the new income threshold 
formula.  Those who applied before 2009, but were rejected due to income, must reapply.   
 
Information about enrollment and an income and assets calculator are available at 
www.va.gov/healtheligibility.  The calculator provides a format in which Veterans enter 
their household income, number of dependents, and zip codes to see if they may qualify 
for VA health care enrollment.   In addition to applying online, Veterans may also contact 
VA's Health Benefits Service Center at 1-877-222 VETS (1-877-222-8387).  Each VA 
medical center across the country has an enrollment coordinator available to provide 
Veterans with enrollment and eligibility information. 
 
There are many state and federal benefits and programs available to veterans and their 
dependents.  To find out if you are eligible for any of these benefits, visit or call our office.  
We can and will assist you in completing all required application forms.  You can also get 
information on the web from the Kings County Veterans Service Office website at 
www.countyofkings.com. 
 
Joe Wright, retired Navy Master Chief Petty Officer, is the Veterans Service Officer for 
Kings County.  Send your questions to the Veterans Service Office, 1400 West Lacey 
Blvd, Hanford, CA 93230, the phone number is 582-3211 ex. 2662 or email 
joe.wright@co.kings.ca.us. 
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